
Commissioner Meeting Minutes 
July 23rd, 2025 

 
Meeting called to order at 4:00 pm.  
All Board members present 
 
The Board reviewed and signed Warrants  
 
Mr. Bursch made a motion to approve the minutes of July 9th, 2025, Second, all in favor.  
 
The Board reviewed the service agreement with Mark Mueller, CPA, for fiscal year 25 audit. Mr. 
Bursch made a motion to authorize the Chairman and Superintendent to sign the agreement for 
services for $16,000. Mr. Esposito seconded, all in favor.  
 
The Board reviewed the draft community engagement survey. The Clerk had made all the 
requested changes that were done at the last meeting.  The Supt received a new cost 
breakdown of different scenarios from engineering firm Tighe & Bond. All of the scenarios were 
discussed, and it was decided to leave the survey as is, with just the three options. The point of 
the survey was just to get a feeling of how the community wants the District to start the water 
treatment process. The Clerk will send Capital Strategic Solutions this draft for review and will 
have a final survey for the Board to review at the next meeting.  
 
The District got new PFAS results in from Lancaster Ave. MassDEP has us testing the wells 2 & 5 
and 1 & 4 together, the way they typically run. The PFAS 6 results came in high, so they 
requested we get another sample. This will determine if we need to move to monthly testing.  
 
Next week we will be tying in a new tee to Rolling Acres. This will be the first step in replacing 
that stretch of water main. Residents will be notified of the water being shut off for that day. 
 
Contractor, MDR was finishing up the clean up of silt fence and haybales at the new water main 
section on Mass Ave.  
 
 
No public comment 
 
Meeting adjourned 4:45 p.m. 
Minutes by Christina Schwinger 


